
 

 

 

James M. King  

Rates Analyst II, Rates & Regulatory Affairs 

15 Buttrick Rd. 

Londonderry, NH 03053 

978-846-5039 

James.King@libertyutilities.com 

 

May 15, 2023 

Via Electronic Mail 

Daniel Goldner 

Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit St., Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

Re:  DG 20-105; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) d/b/a Liberty 

Compliance Tariff 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) d/b/a Liberty (the “Company” or “Liberty”) 

and in accordance with New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (the “Commission”) Order 

No. 26,808 (April 28, 2023) in Docket No. DG 20-105, I enclose for filing the following tariff pages 

reflecting approved adjustments to each of the rates in the above-referenced Order: 

• Forty-sixth Revised Page 1 

• Fourth Revised Page 2 

• Forty-third Revised Page 3 

• Forty-first Revised Page 4 

• First Revised Page 41 

• Twenty-third Revised Pages 87 and 89 

• Twenty-fifth Revised Page 88 

• Ninth Revised Page 101 

As part of the preparation of the compliance tariff filing, the Company noticed an error in the 

language in the Order and the settlement agreement.  Specifically, the language regarding the 

Rate Case Expenses/Temporary Rate Reconciliation Factor (“RCE”) should read “the RCE is being 

changed from $0.0044/therm to $0.0111/therm for a $0.0067/therm increase.”  The supporting 

schedules provided by the Company were correct, but the wording in the Order and settlement 

agreement are not correct.    

Per Settlement Agreement, Section 8, “8. The Settling Parties agree, and propose that the 

Commission approve, that Liberty may begin collecting these rate case expenses 

through an $0.0111 per therm increase to the Rate Case Expenses/Temporary Rate 

Reconciliation (RCE) factor of the LDAC beginning June 1, 2023,” at 2 (emphasis added).   
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The sentence should read, “8. The Settling Parties agree, and propose that the Commission 

approve, that Liberty may begin collecting these rate case expenses through an increase to the 

Rate Case Expenses/Temporary Rate Reconciliation (RCE) factor of the LDAC of $0.0111 per therm 

beginning June 1, 2023.”   

This language was carried forward in the PUC Order at 1 and 5.  The Company would like to note 

the RCE is increasing to $.0111/therm and not increasing by $0.0111/therm. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Please do not hesitate to call if you have any 

questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/James M. King 

James M. King 

 

Enclosures 

Cc: Service List 


